

Council Meeting 20th May 2019 minutes

Buildwas Parish Council
ANNUAL COUNCIL MEETING
on Monday 1st July 2019
at 7.30pm in Buildwas Village Hall

MINUTES
Present: Cllr. L. Pratt (Chairman), Cllr. J. Heath, Cllr. S. Heath, V. Morgan, Cllr. R. Wilcox
In attendance: Sarah Morris (Clerk)
1) Public Session
There were no members of the public present.

2) Apologies for Absence
Received from Cllr. Grainger.

3) Declarations of Disclosable Interests & Dispensation Requests
None declared.

4) To confirm and accept the minutes of the Council Meeting held on 20th May 2019
It was RESOLVED to adopt the minutes as being a correct record and they were duly signed by the Chairman.

5) Matters arising from the minutes
There were no matters arising that did not already appear on the agenda.

6) Shropshire Councillor report
None.

7) Ironbridge Power Station Development.
Cllr Pratt and Cllr S. Heath attended a meeting on 18th June to discuss highways implications of the development with Shropshire Council officers, Harworth representatives and representatives of other local parishes.  Minutes had been circulated to Parish Councillors.  It was noted that traffic monitoring of the roads surrounding the site had begun and would last for two weeks.  

Shropshire Council had launched a consultation on the preferred strategic development sites, one of which was the Power Station site.  The public consultation meeting relating to this site would take place on Wednesday 17th July 7-9pm in Buildwas Village Hall.  Councillors agreed to be available to direct parking arrangements on the evening.  It was RESOLVED to hold a subsequent meeting for the Parish Council to agree a response to the consultation.

8) Smart Water Initiative
Further to the discussion at the last meeting, the Clerk informed Councillors that the cost to provide Smart Water across the Parish would be £714.89.  This assumed 70% 
coverage, as per the application paperwork.  It was noted that there were sufficient funds available to fund the initiative but Councillors discussed whether there would be sufficient take-up of the initiative to justify the cost.  It was RESOLVED to canvas residents’ opinions by holding a stand at the village fete and through Under the Wrekin magazine.  The Clerk would invite a police representative to support the stand at the fete.

9) Much Wenlock Area Place Plan
It was RESOLVED to approve the additions to the Much Wenlock Area Place Plan relating to Buildwas parish.  The Clerk would send the Place Plan Officer for inclusion.

10) Street Lighting Maintenance Contract
It was RESOLVED to approve the annual maintenance contract with Eon at an annual cost of £40.

11) Finance
a) To approve Q1 budget report and bank reconciliation
It was RESOLVED to approve the Q1 budget report and bank reconciliation.

b) To approve payments made between meetings 
	It was RESOLVED to approve the following payments:
	Ref
	
	Payee
	Item
	Amount

	P9-1920
	SO
	S Morris
	Salary - May
	£193.20

	P10-1920
	BACS
	Village Hall
	Room Hire 2018-19
	£185.00

	P11-1920
	SO
	S Morris
	Salary - June
	£193.20



c)	To approve payment of accounts
It was RESOLVED to approve the following payments:-
	Ref
	Chq No
	Payee
	Item
	Amount

	P12-1920
	569
	S Morris
	Expenses
	£27.20

	P13-1920
	SO
	ICO
	Registration fee
	£35.00

	P14-1920
	570
	Wroxeter & Uppington PC
	Clerk’s training
	£6.75

	P15-1920
	571
	HMRC
	Q1 PAYE
	£3.60

	P16-1920
	572
	DP Wilcox & Son
	Playground repairs
	£192.00



12) Planning matters
a)		Notifications & updates on previously reported applications
		None.
b)		Applications for comment
		19/02723/FUL : Erection of a bat house
		There were no objections raised.
c) Applications received between meetings
None.


13) Correspondence
a) SALC Information Bulletins
Noted.
b) Polling Station review
The Shropshire Council review of polling stations was noted.  Councillors stated that Buildwas Village Hall was well known and easy to get to.  The Clerk would submit these comments to the review.

14) Parish Matters
a) Update and actions arising re matters previously reported
	None.
b) Reports of new parish matters and actions arising
Repairs to damage at playground.  Damage had been caused to some items at the playground including some fencing and a picnic table.    The Clerk would report the damage to the police and submit the photographs that had been provided by a member of the public to ensure that the act of vandalism was logged.  Cllr Wilcox had made the necessary repairs.  It was agreed that when the playground equipment was due for renewal, quotes would be sought for coated metal which would offer more protection from vandalism than the current wooden equipment.

Grass cutting at church.  Arrangements had been made for the churchyard grass to be cut prior to the fete.  A member of the public had contacted the Clerk regarding the maintenance of the churchyard and to request information on who was responsible for this.  Councillors confirmed that as it was a redundant churchyard, Shropshire Council had taken on responsibility for grass cutting which they carried out three times a year with due care for the requirements for work in areas known to have slow worms.  Other maintenance was carried out on an ad hoc basis through the goodwill of parishioners. 

Defibrillator.  There had previously been requests from residents for a defibrillator to be installed at the Village Hall, and this had been included as one of the priorities within the Place Plan.  Councillors understood that there may be grants available to fund the purchase of this.  The Clerk would investigate and feed back to the next meeting.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Footpath maintenance.  The footpaths from Buildwas Bridge towards Devil’s Dingle were in need of maintenance as vegetation was encroaching significantly upon the paths.  The Clerk would request the work through the Highways Team.

The meeting closed at 8:22pm.
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